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Ref. No. : LT ST21-22/29

20" April, 2022
Dear Parents/ Guardians,

Lesson Arrangements after Easter Holiday

The Education Bureau has announced the resumption of face-to-face classes after the Easter holiday.
The Easter holiday will end on April 22 (Friday) according to the school calendar. During the
examination period of the core subjects of the HKDSE, students will take online lessons according to
the half-day class schedule. In addition, the Education Bureau allows secondary schools to resume
face-to-face classes as early as May 3 (Tuesday). Therefore, half-day face-to-face classes will be
resumed on the same day. Secondary 1 to 5 students will have lessons according to the half-day class

schedule.

1. Lesson arrangements after Easter holiday:

Date Time Mode
25" April (Monday) B2l & ilipm Online lessons. Students are
to (Class fsacher period not required to return to
29" April (Friday) ol school

Back to school for half-day
From 3 May (Tuesday) 8:10 am to 1:30 pm
face-to-face classes

2. Starting from 3" May (Tuesday), students must wear summer school uniform.

3. Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) and Monitoring Body Temperature:

3.1 According to the guidelines in the circular letter of the Education Bureau, students must have
undergone RAT before returning to school every day. Students can only return to school after
getting negative results. If tested positive, students must not go to school but should inform
the school of the positive results as soon as possible and stay at home. The case should also
be reported to the Department of Health as soon as possible within 24 hours. For those who
have recovered from COVID-19 and have submitted relevant proof to the school, RAT is not



required within 3 months from the date of recovery (except those with symptoms).

3.2 On the first day of FTF class resumption, if students are tested negative, parents are requested
to kindly record and sign the RAT negative test date results on P.58 of students” handbook
under the section "Message from parents to school' for teachers to check. Also, please note that
school will distribute the ‘Temperature and Rapid Antigen Test Record Sheet’ on the first day
of face-to-face classes resumption, starting from 4th May (Wednesday). Students are required
to do the RAT at home and bring the record sheet signed by parents/guardians to school, it
will be checked every day.

3.3 Ifthe school finds that a student returning to school has not completed the test, the school will
not be able to help students do the test because we are not a professional healthcare staff, the

school will notify the parents at once. Parents are required to come to school and take their

child back home.

Thank you for your attention. Should you have any enquiries, please contact the school at 2777-6289.

Yours faithfully,

\"4
CHENG Che-yin, M.H.

Principal



